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May 2009
MANAGER'S REPORT

The following is a brief summary of activities related to the Authority during the last month, including but not limited to, the following items:

Administrative Items
The major effort this month was working with the Green Tech Power Group on a potential solar project at American Canyon Sanitary Landfill.

American Canyon Sanitary Landfill
Staff continues to work on assuming duties and expenses formerly provided by Northern.   

The Authority and their consultants continue to work on the “Notice of Violation” concerning high levels of methane in certain monitoring wells.  The original high levels have been reduced but current levels of methane continue to be a violation.  The monitoring wells purpose is to monitor the potential of off site migration of methane gas.  The landfill is surrounded by water which prevents migration.  It was hoped that we could reduce levels to obtain compliance and then request elimination of the testing requirement based on the impossibility of off-site migration.  At this time we will pursue elimination of testing without compliance levels being achieved.   
Loop Trail and public access
The City of American Canyon (CAC) is continuing to secure approvals on the “north trail segment”.  CAC consultants are preparing the necessary maps and agreements to execute a lot line adjustment to assure the trail and Authority facilities will be on the appropriate property or easement.  Priority has been on the north trail segment since funding is available and time sensitive. 
June 6 the City of American Canyon will sponsor a hike around the landfill between 9-11am in recognition of National Trails Day.  
Microturbine Project

The project has been up and running enough to troubleshoot and fine tune operations.  A meeting has been scheduled with CAC to discuss operational issues and responsibilities. 
